
 

 
August,2022 
 
KORSUNSKY SERGIY 
Ambassador Extraordinary and Plenipotentiary 
Embassy of Ukraine 
 
Dear Mr. Korsunsky Sergiy, 
 
We are deeply distressed by the current situation in which many 

Ukrainian citizens are in danger of losing their lives for a long period 
of time due to the invasion of Ukraine by Russia. 
Sagamihara City has accepted evacuees from Ukraine as its citizens 

and has been providing various kinds of support for their daily lives in 
cooperation with private companies in the city. 
Furthermore, in order to support people in Ukraine, including victims 

of the war and those who have been forced to evacuate, the city has 
established the "Ukraine Humanitarian Assistance Donation" and 
accepted donations from March 24 to May 31, 2022 from people 
within and outside the city. 
A total of 138 people donated 3,809,062 yen. We would like to 

donate it to your embassy to be used for humanitarian assistance to 
the people of Ukraine. 
In 1984, Sagamihara declared itself as a "Peaceful City for the 

Abolition of Nuclear Weapons" and has been working toward the 
realization of a world without nuclear weapons and lasting peace in 
the world. We sincerely hope that peace and smiles will return to the 
people of Ukraine, and we promise to remain close to the people of 
your country and continue to support them at all times. 
 

Warm regards, 
 
 
 
 

 Kentaro MOTOMURA 
Sagamihara City Mayor   


